
 
 

Abramoff Trails Pombo to Ripon Rotary 
Nick Juliano 

11 January 2006 
 

RIPON — Rep. Richard Pombo 
came to the weekly Rotary Club 
luncheon here planning to tout 
his efforts to overhaul the 
Endangered Species Act and 
expand domestic oil drilling. 

First, he had to navigate the 
throng of reporters outside, who 
had another topic in mind: 
lobbyist Jack Abramoff, who 
pleaded guilty last week to 
federal conspiracy, tax evasion 
and mail fraud charges. 

Pombo, R-Tracy, said his 
decision to donate to charity 
$7,000 in Abramoff 
contributions was made after “it 
became apparent that he was 
going to plead guilty.” Pombo 
maintained, “I didn’t have a 
connection with Jack 
Abramoff.” Abramoff’s case is 
related to an ongoing corruption 
probe. 

Once inside the Barnwood 
Restaurant, Pombo took to the 
podium in his brown T-shirt, 
khakis and tan cowboys boots, 
and the Rotarians were 
welcomed to “the not-so-regular 
meeting of the Ripon Rotary 
Club” — apparently, the two 
television cameras in the back 
of the room aren’t a regular 
fixture at meetings. 

Billed as a “legislative update,” 
Pombo’s speech focused on his 
top priorities in Congress, 
including rewriting the 
Endangered Species Act, easing 
restrictions on oil and natural 
gas exploration in coastal 
waters and the Alaskan National 
Wildlife Refuge. 

Pombo’s ESA overhaul passed 
the House in September, and the 
Senate is expected to start 
debating companion legislation 
this spring. The act needs to be 
reformed, Pombo said, because 
only 10 of the roughly 1,300 
endangered species have fully 
recovered. 

“If the Clean Air Act had that 
kind of record of failure, or if 
the Clean Water Act had that 
kind of record of failure, we 
would’ve rewritten those,” he 
said.  

Environmentalists say the act 
has been a success because 
fewer than a dozen species have 
become extinct since its passage 
in 1973. 

Later on Tuesday, Pombo 
appeared in Manteca at the local 
Boys & Girls Club chapter. 
Pombo secured $100,000 for 
the Lathrop/Manteca chapter in 

a federal appropriations bill 
earlier this year that set aside 
$85 million for Boys & Girls 
Clubs across the country. 

In December, Pombo donated 
his Abramoff money to a Boys 
& Girls Club chapter in 
Minnesota, and he gave Tracy’s 
chapter $2,000 he received from 
disgraced Rep. Randy “Duke” 
Cunningham, who recently 
pleaded guilty to accepting 
bribes. 

http://tracypress.com/local/2006
-01-11-rotary.php  
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